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CHAPEL HILL -- A new task force charged with advising the Town Council on what the town should look like by 2020 got off to a bumpy start.

At its first meeting Wednesday, members of the Sustainable Community Visioning Task Force criticized the makeup of the committee and a process they said had been dictated to them by the town.

Member Etta Pisano, a professor of radiology and biomedical engineering, said the task force was not diverse enough. The 18-member group has no black, Latino or Asian members. 
Pisano wants more minorities involved. 

The town of Chapel Hill has planned nine community visioning forums next week. Participants will work in small groups to generate common themes about values and visions for the future of the town.

Monday: 3 to 5 p.m. at UNC-Chapel Hill Davis Library (Room 214)

Monday: 6 to 8 p.m. at Meadowmont YMCA, 301 Old Barn Lane

Tuesday: 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Town Hall (HRD Training Room)

Wednesday: 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Hargraves Center, 216 N. Roberson St.

Thursday: 4 to 6 p.m. Chapel Hill Fire Station No. 4 (Training Annex), 101 Weaver Dairy Road

June 5: 1 to 3 p.m. Seymour Senior Center, 2551 Homestead Drive

June 6: 3:30 to 5:30 p.m. Community Center (multipurpose room), 120 S. Estes Drive

June 7: 1 to 2:30 p.m. Chapel Hill Public Library, 100 Library Drive

June 7: 3 to 5 p.m. YMCA, 980 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.

"There isn't a lot of diversity in this room, and it bothers me," Pisano said.

The task force was created amid growing concern among some residents that development projects such as East 54 and Greenbridge don't fit their vision of Chapel Hill.

"We've reached the border," Mayor Kevin Foy told the group, referring to the urban growth boundary. "That's why we're seeing the pressure around this community. That's why we're seeing the concern."

The town will hold forums next week to hear from residents. A follow-up survey will refine the findings, and the task force will use them to make specific recommendations.

Will Raymond, a software developer, said he was concerned the town had set up community meetings without say from the task force.

"I was a little taken aback," Raymond said, explaining that the task force was to have autonomy.

Wes Hare, who has been active in the fight to preserve the Glen Lennox neighborhood, agreed: "This has all been programmed for us."

The mayor and town officials assured task force members that they will have control over their own discussions once they begin. The task force can also ask the Town Council to add more members. Two observers from the group United with the Northside Community NOW said they will ask the town to appoint a student representative.
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